
NEWS RELEASE 
Yuma Police Department 

1500 S. 1st Avenue 
Yuma, AZ  85634 
(928) 373-4700 

 

 
 
 

 
Date:               Tuesday, April 29, 2025 

Contact:         Sergeant Lori Franklin  
Phone:           (928) 373-4732 
Case:              2025-26406 
  
             

INJURY COLLISION  
 

  
Yuma, AZ –  
  
On Monday, April 28, 2025, at about 11:41 p.m., Yuma Police officers responded to a 
call of an injury collision, vehicle vs bicyclist, in the 1400 block of W. 8th Street. 
The initial investigation showed a 48-year-old male, riding a bicycle, was struck by a 
vehicle and the vehicle fled the scene.  Officers observed debris in the roadway from 
the suspect vehicle.  
  
The bicyclist was transported to Onvida Health and further flown to a Phoenix area 
hospital with life-threatening-injuries. 
   
The suspect vehicle is believed to be a 2015-2020 silver or gray Chrysler 300C.  This 
vehicle will have front end damage. 
 
This case is still under investigation.  
 
The Yuma Police Department encourages anyone with any information about this case 
to call the Yuma Police Department at (928) 783-4421 or 78-Crime at (928) 782-7463 to 
remain anonymous. 
 
Information Released By: Sergeant Lori Franklin 
 


